
Northeast Neighbors and Friends 

Meeting Minutes 

November 27, 2017 
 

The meeting was called to order at 5:33 p.m. at the East Side Library by Tania Hunt, Chair. 

 

DMPD Report - Doua Lor.  His cell phone is 515-971-0792.  The workshop date has not been 

finalized yet.  The DMPD is still down in the number of officers.   

 

Our first speaker was Ashley Molden is the new Supervisor at the East Side Library and gave us 

an update on what she is planning for the library.  She will keep us informed as to the different 

events that she has planned.  The website is dmpl.org if you want to check the events, etc. 

that she has planned.   

 

Linda Westergaard was our next speaker.  Linda spoke of many issues that are affecting Des 

Moines in her ward such as lights on East 46th and Hubbell, calming traffic especially on 6th and 

Euclid area, Riverview Park, local option tax and the parks in our area.   

 

Marge gave the Treasurer’s report.  Today, she wrote a check for $600.00 for the web 

maintenance for the year.  As of tonight, the balance in the bank is $1,257.55 that is grant 

money and $397.61 that is operating expenses.  The balance in the bank is $1,655.16.   

 

The minutes from our October meeting was reviewed.  Motion made by Shirlee Herrold and 

second by Alex Piedras to approve the minutes as written.  Motion was approved.   

 

Our next Board meeting will be held on Saturday, December 9th at 9:00 a.m. at Financial Plus 

Credit Union with our regular meeting being held on Monday, December 11th at 5:30 p.m. at the 

East Side Library on Hubbell Avenue.  The regular meeting will be our Holiday party with 

coffee, apple cider and cookies.  We plan on filling the decorated bags with the presents for 

the residents at the Union Park Health Center at the meeting also.  Decision will be made when 

we will deliver them that night.   

 

The meeting was adjourned at 7:08 p.m.   

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

 

 

Marge Ramsey 

Secretary 


